Thomas Youngren

60 Orme Court
Saint Paul, MN 55116
612-747-2310

t.youngren@corncast.net

December 13, 2017

Steve Ubl

Department of Safety and Inspections
375 Jackson Street

Saint Paul, MN 55101

Dear Mr Ubl

This letter is a follow up of our phone conversation last week regarding a fence that my
neighbors recently installed at our fot line and for which they had received a height
variance without input from or notice to me.

My home is at 60 Orme Court in St. Paul. My neighbors, George and Joanne Clemens',
home is at 2355 Edgcumbe Road.

The recently built fence replaces a six foot tall fence, because the earlier fence had been
installed entirely within my property line. Clemens were reluctant to remove it because it
provided privacy for them. Nevertheless, they did remove it recently at my request, and
in accord with a legal agreement we made in 2010 when | purchased my property.

My questions regarding the recently installed fence are:

1 What were the Clemens’ stated reasons to request a variance to build an eight
foot fence when a six foot fence had served their privacy issues in the past? |
would ask that you, please, provide me with a copy of their application containing
those reasons. _

2  Under what circumstances may the DSI issue a variance without notice to, or
input from, affected neighbors? What circumstances were present in this case?

3  Did anyone from your department visit the site? Do they recall any verbal
exchange with Clemens regarding fence placement and their need for a
variance? | respectfully ask that you ask for their recollection when the memory is
reasonably fresh.

Sincerely Yours

Tom Youngren















